TUSCAWILLA CITIZEN’S ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING

JANUARY 8, 2004
The meeting was called to order at 7:12 p.m.
In attendance were; Joe Coakley (President), Phil Larcomb ( Vice President), Ginna Bird (Secretary), Bob Tansill (Board Member), Tom Ashby (Board Member), Joe Case (PMP Manager), and Doris Walsh.

PMP Report:

A design for the new sign was reviewed.  The sign will consist of white vinyl picket fencing and metal sign with vinyl brick mold border.  Joe Case will get bids for this job and replacing the signs on both sides of the Tuscawilla (Ridge) Drive should take place this spring.

Treasurer’s Report:
The treasurer’s report was not read as Bill Strange was not able to attend the meeting.  The Association reserve funds will be transferred to PMP in order to pay for road repair, etc.

Handyman:

Gary Scott was hired as a handyman.  He will be paid on an hourly basis at $25/hour.  Work orders will go through Joe Coakley or Joe Case.  

Complaints and Inquiries:

Bob Tansill and Tom Ashby reported branches and logs stacked up in Common Areas.  These were left after tree cutting and the storm.  Tom Ashby will talk with home owners and inform them that if they want the firewood, it must be moved onto their property by March 1, 2004.

The sinkhole at the corner of Albare and Deerfield needs filling. It is approximately 2 feet wide by 3 feet deep.  Al Hooper put a concrete barrier across it which will suspend the road.  The gap will be filled by the road crew.

Phil Larcomb reported that the pothole on Douglas Drive needs repairing or filling until it can be repaired.  This section of the road floods frequently, making it difficult to see and avoid driving through it.
Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws voting:

Joe Case reported that 94% are in favor and 6 % are against changes to the Articles of Incorporation and Bylaws.  After the final count at the citizen’s meeting, the Articles of Incorporation will have to be filed with eh State of West Virginia.  Joe Coakley will hire Buckey Morrows, to file the paperwork with the state, as he has experience with filing Articles of Incorporation.

Deed Transfer:

Hunter Drive Common Area and Hooper property deed transfers will be handled by Braun Hamstead and Associates.  Mike Castle is unable to continue helping as attorney for the Association.
HandiStop Plowing:

The owner of the HandiStop called Joe Coakley on the first snow day, and told him that Mr.  Hooper plowed the parking lot and he expected the Association to continue this.  Mr. Coakley informed him that he would have the snow plows clear the parking lot that day and he would look into how to handle future needs.  After researching, he found that the parking lot is private property which is not owned by the Association.  Smoot’s snow removal estimates that the parking lot will take no more that 2 hours to clear (@ $60/hour).   Joe Suggested that we offer to let the store owner join in on our contracted rate and bill him $120/ plowing.  The Board agreed to this, but asks that the agreement be put in writing.  The bill for snow plow reimbursement would be sent though PMP.
Nominations for office:

The slate of candidates will remain the same unless other citizens voice an interest at the upcoming meeting.  Tom Ashby will become Member at Large, as our Bylaws dictate that we have only one Board Member.

Miscellaneous:
Joe Coakley reported several areas where the digital cable crew left a mess after installing the underground cable.  He will call the company to inform them that they are expected to come back and clean up the areas where they worked.

Bob Tansill suggested that we continue to publish the names of delinquent accounts in our Spring Newsletter.  The Board agreed.

Tom Ashby reported 2 properties on Packett Drive are not being maintained.  The Board will look into what action can be taken to enforce our covenants.
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m.

Meeting minutes were respectfully submitted by Ginna Bird, Secretary. 

